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TO: PINAL COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 
FROM: 

 
KENT VOLKMER, PINAL COUNTY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE  

 
SUBJECT: 

 
PINAL COUNTY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE REQUEST FOR DONATION ACCEPTANCE 

 
DATE: 

 
OCTOBER 8, 2021 

  
  
 
The Pinal County Attorney respectfully requests the Board of Supervisors accept a donation issued 
to the Pinal County Eloy Family Advocacy Center from the Pinal County Interagency Council to End 
Child Abuse in the amount of $1,500.00.  

Pursuant to Pinal County Policy 8.71 A9 “The department or Elected office that receives a gift or 
donation shall, with the assistance of County Finance Department, submit an agenda item to the 
Board of Supervisors requesting acceptance of any monetary gift or donation above $250.00 or 
non-monetary gift or donation in accordance with this policy. The department or Elected office 
shall indicate whether the gift or donation designates a specific use, program or purpose by the 
donor and County Finance shall designate the proper fund that shall receive the deposit to best 
achieve the donor’s intent.”    

The Pinal County Attorney’s Office, and its Family Advocacy Centers are honored to accept this 
donation and will use the money to purchase clothing, toys, comfort items, etc. as requested by 
the council in their letter to the Board of Supervisors.   

In accordance with the County’s Donation and Fundraising Policy, I am submitting this request to 
the Board of Supervisors to accept a $1,500.00 donation.   By accepting this donation, The Pinal 
County Attorney’s Office, Family Advocacy Centers can continue to provide exceptional service to 
the residents of our community.  As backup material, I have included the letter authored by Maria-
Elena Ochoa, Chair, Pinal County Interagency Council to End Child Abuse.  

    

 


